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News from Mrs Hey 
Dear Parents, 

We have had a wonderful week of celebration. Last Wednesday, Fr Peter led a beautiful Mass 
prepared by Year One commemorating St Mary of the Cross MacKillop. At this Mass we were 
reminded of the many good deeds done by Mary MacKillop, particularly her famous quote, 
“Never see a need without doing something about it.” This notion is an important one to re-
mind ourselves and the children about our mission of making the world a better place, starting 
with our own home and school environments. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are truly blessed to have dedicated and passionate educators who give so much of themselves and 
their time to benefit the students. This is evident to anyone who is at the morning assemblies to witness 
the messages reminding children of the many extra lunchtime and after school clubs on offer, including 
garden club, art club and coding club. 

This term we have started another after school club called “Destination Imagination” which is offered to 
students in years 3-6 and focuses on encouraging creative scientific thinking.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

God bless, 

Cathy Hey 

 



 

 

For this years Book Parade 

 

* Monday 20th August 9.00 for a 9.15 start in our hall. 

 

* Parents, grandparents, preschoolers and friends are welcome. 

 

 * All children dress as any book character. However students MUST wear closed shoes                           

       as a safety requirement. 

 

* Children may wear their costume to school if they are comfortable for learning                        
 otherwise, they can bring their school uniform and change after the parade. 

 

* Preschoolers may also dress up and parade with their big sister/brother. 

 

* The emphasis is on fun, celebration of books and participation. 



Students from our school will soon be undertaking, an education tour of the national                           
capital. Students will be given the opportunity to participate in a  variety of educational 

programs with a focus on Australia’s history, culture, heritage and democracy. 
 

The Australian Government recognises the importance of all young Australians                                  
being able to visit the national capital as part of their Civics and Citizenship  

education. To assist families in meeting the cost of the excursion  
the Australian Government is contributing funding of $20 per  

student under the Parliament and Civics Education rebate program  
towards those costs. The rebate is paid directly to the  

school upon completion of the excursion.  
 

NAPLAN is moving online  
This means moving NAPLAN from the current paper-based tests to computer-based assessments. 
In May of every year, students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 take part in the National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN). 
NAPLAN was first introduced in 2008 and has become a routine part of the school calendar in Australia. 
NAPLAN, which is a part of the National Assessment Program (NAP), is how governments, education authorities 
and schools can determine whether young Australians are reaching important educational goals. . 
NAPLAN Online School Readiness Test 
NSW schools will participate in a school readiness test between 20 August and 6th September 2018. The school readiness test is a ‘practice 
run’ for schools to assess their technology ahead of NAPLAN Online. The readiness test is not an assessment of student ability. The readiness 
test allows schools to: 
• become familiar with the NAPLAN Online test format and processes 
• check whether they have the technical capacity, rooms and devices to administer NAPLAN Online 
• provide students in NAPLAN years 3, 5, 7 and 9 with the opportunity to experience the online test question types and format by completing 
a practice NAPLAN online test. 
As a result, Trinity is scheduled to conduct the NAPLAN online trial in the next few weeks. 



Attendance  
the whole school attendance for this week is 81% slightly below the 
diocesan average of 83%. Let’s see if we can get above the diocesan 
average in the next fortnight. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



What’s happening at Trinity 

2018 Dates   
20th August Dress up as your favourite book character.  

20th - 24th August, 2018 Book Week 

23rd - 24th August, 2018 Year 5 Overnight Bathurst Excursion 

27th August, 2018 Tim Harris - Author visit.  

28th August, 2018 Netball Gala Day 

29th August, 2018 Ripples Water Safety Roadside Presentation - All students.  

30th August, 2018 2:15pm Kindy to lead Fathers’ Day prayer at assembly.  

Voice of Youth 

 

 

 

 

Voice of Youth is a diocesan speech 
competition held for Year 6                                 
students. Congratulations to Giselle 
and Jaida who will be representing 
Trinity at the cluster final on 31st        
August, and Logan who will be the 
reserve. 

Help for the drought stricken farmers 

We will be holding a fundraising event for 
farmers on the last day of the term.  

More information 

will come out  

shortly. 

 

Thank you.  



Fathers’ Day 
This year we will be running our Fathers’ Day Stall on Wednesday 29th August,  

2018.This is an opportunity for the children to select a small gift for their  

fathers, grandfathers, or significant male carer in their lives. This is a small  

fundraiser for the school, but the main focus of the event is to create a  

memorable experience for the children. There is no obligation. 

 

In order to cater for all the children and the gifts that they would like to  

purchase we are asking you to prepay  the number of gifts your child/ren  

will be purchasing.  All gifts will be $6 and there will be an assortment for  

the children to select from on the day.   



Year 6 Literacy examples - first draft.  

From time to time we are including samples of student writing to showcase the work being done 
across the school. This week we have some samples from Year 6 students on the book theme                   
‘Find your treasure’ 
 








